Organization Meeting						December 14th, 2023
Wright Field Fieldhouse

Attendance: (In Person)
Lindsay Glass							DustyLynn Hagy
Caleb Romig								Alyssa Ramstine
Cassandra Cuddy							Abbey McGeary
Rich Garver 								Becca Grassel
Ashley McCullough							Melissa Kiss
Rachel Becker							Colleen Barley
Zoom Attendance:
Eric Roberts								Sarah Roberts
Mitchell Himes							Rachel Himes
Greg Glass								Alan Arbogast 
Jill Cervalo								Tiffanie Beardsley
Jerry Jenkins								Jessica Hupp
Abby Rieder								Ashley Frochio
Mandy Wagner

Old Business
· The secretary went over the old business:  Night at the Races, Senior Bowl, Voting and Nominations took place.
· Motion to approved November’s meeting minutes:  Rachel Becker   2nd Caleb Romig

President
· Night at the Races didn’t make as much as we wanted to make.
· We have a new website: new look- www.blackhawklilcougars.com.
· Year end survey’s went out: thank you for completing them.  We got a lot of great feedback to be used for next season.
· DustyLynn motioned to buy a parade banner.  We are planning to get out to do more parades this year.	2nd by Caleb.  A vote was taken, all yes.

· Motion to approve: Lindsay Glass and Becca Grassell
Vice President
· Joel is in the process of making a new tree to make sure all board members and board of directors know who they will report to and make that the main point of contact.
· Joel is working on rewriting some bylaws.
· Lindsay talked about January-March being bylaw season, meaning that any member of the organization can submit changes to our bylaws.  They must send the bylaw to blcfcheer@gmail.com.  Look for the most recent bylaws being sent out with minutes.  If anyone needs help or has questions, please contact Lindsay Glass.
· Motion to approve: Rachel Becker and Abbey McGeary
Secretary
· DustyLynn did an amazing job with Night at the Races as her first big event as President.
· If you have any vendors (equipment contacts, vendors for food/machinery in the concession stand, or photographer), please pass that information on to Lindsay Glass.  I will be the main point of contact for that so I can keep everything together and present these to the board as they come in.
· We are working on scheduling the cheer director and athletic director interviews for these positions. 
· Please review eligibility sheet for voting/making nominations/being nominated, if you see any discrepancies, please talk to Lindsay.
· Please keep checking your TeamSnap and Facebook pages to remain in contact and be in involved in events going on during the offseason.
-Cassie Cuddy mentioned some issues with the chat feature in TeamSnap, Lindsay will look into it.
· It was approved by the board, to purchase a speaker to help with better quality Zoom meetings and the sound.  This would be owned by the organization and each secretary would be responsible for it going forward and turned over to the new secretary at the end of terms.
· Motion to approve: Becca Grassel and Melissa Kiss
Treasurer
Week of November 10th- December 14th 
Beginning Balance: $25,948.22
Total Income: $10,411.91
Total Expenses: $13,156.54
Remaining Balance (Checking): $23,203.59
Remaining Balance (Savings): $2,508.39
· Checks from the league and sponsorship have not cleared yet in the bank.
· We provided gift cards to senior girls to purchase shadow boxes.
· Wright Field usage bill was paid.
· Looks like there is a card that was linked with a Walmart +, Melissa is in contact with the bank.
· Melissa will be doing research for possibly switching banks, more information to follow for January meeting.
· Volunteer checks will be cashed after the 1st of the year.  If they are were already fulfilled, they were shredded.
· Motion to approve: Cassandra Cuddy and Abbey McGeary


Concessions
· Allstars game was a huge success! All food was almost completely sold out. Any leftover pop was used for the Night at the Races or put in the storage shed for next season (water). We have about 39 cases of water to use for next season 
· We spent a total of $406.03 for materials, supplies, and food items for the Allstars game… we made a profit around $1,400 to $1,500 from the 2 games 
· Concession was cleaned out the day after 
· Many items were not suitable to keep for next season 
· Items that were safe to save have been properly packed in totes and placed in the storage shed minus the few items still at my house that will be returned to the shed once I get new totes for storage 
· Ashley recommending the board to have the Pepsi cooler replaced, the pretzel machine fixed, at least 2 Crockpots be purchased, 2 roasters be purchased, and food warmers be purchased along with new serving utensils 
· Next season: I plan on offering “meal deals.” I have a local market who is willing to provide subs and chips at a low cost to assist with the meal deals. I would love to have each game feature different main dishes but maintain our best sellers of pretzels, nachos etc.  
· The cooler is not working properly, so we will be looking into purchasing another one.
· Reach out to the board, if you have any suggestions.
· Question came in from Zoom: how are we keeping stuff in the concession stand away from mice and critters.
	Answer:Everything will be packed away each night and nothing left out oncounters.
· Question from Zoom: If we are using the grill items again, will we be testing the meats to make sure they are safe to eat.
	Answer: That will be on the items to purchase for this upcoming season.
· DustyLynn has asked to table the purchases of roasters, crockpots, and miscellaneous until next meeting.
· A discussion took place about places we could use to get a new cooler from.
	Abbie has a quote from the place that  Alex Winger uses, she will send over to the email.
· Restaurant Depot was brought up, more research to come for next meeting.
Ashley has spoken to a local market about meal deals, she wants to offer these for the games and change the menu with different specials.

· Motion to approve: Lindsay Glass and Melissa Kiss
Cheer
· Rachel has a meeting with Dave from Ridell on December 27th to discuss uniforms.
· Motion to approve: Becca Grassel and Cassandra Cuddy

Football
· Superbowl and National Championship squares.  Eric Roberts would head this.
· Most tickets sold for National Championship will get ½ off registration for one child.
· Most tickets sold for SuperBowl Squares will get one free registration for one child.
· Caleb motioned to approve this fundraiser: 2nd Lindsay Glass and Becca Grassel. Motion carries.  Information to follow and be shared with organization.

· League meeting was on the 11th.  It is the 2nd Monday of every month, we must have no more than 2 to represent us at the meeting or we will be fined. 
·  -Bylaw proposals
· -Post game snacks to be removed
· -Original carding to go back into place over National Sports ID
**Nothing has been voted on for these topics at the league meeting**
· Motion to approve: Becca Grassel and Abbey McGeary
New Business:
· Voting on seats for Board of Directors
· Accepting intent letters up until December 14th at midnight for Cheer and Athletic Directors.
· Rachel Becker and Alyssa Ramstine have turned in letter for Cheer Director
· Eric Roberts for Athletic Director.
· Bylaw season starts next month.
-Nominated at November Meeting:
· Trustee:- Colleen Barley
	-Tiffanie Beardsley was nominated at the meeting by Cassandra Cuddy and Becca Grassel
· Vote was taken, Tiffanie Beardley won the vote and accepts the position.

· Special Events:  Lindsey Arbogast was nominated at the November meeting.
		Lindsey has withdrawn from this position.  We opened the nominations for this position.
	-Ashley Frochio was nominated at the meeting by Ashley McCullough and Rachel Becker
· Equipment: Becca Grassel was nominated at the November meeting.  She has withdrawn from this position.
No other nominations were taken, will be tabled until next months meeting.
· Programs: Becca Grassel was nominated at this meeting by Caleb Romig and Melissa Kiss
		Becca Grassel has turned down this position.
· Fundraising: Abbie Rieder was nominated at the November meeting.  
	Abbie Rieder has accepted this position.
· We will be tabling Equipment and Year End until next meeting as we did not have any nominations.  We will reopen these nominations next meeting.
· Motion to close meeting: Caleb Romig and Abbey McGeary






